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We acknowledge that Holy Cross  
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territo-
ry, the traditional homeland of the 
Nêhiyawak (Cree), Nahkawé 
(Saulteaux) and Nakota and home-
land of the Métis Nation, Dakota and  

Lakota.  

1st SUNDAY OF LENT 

Deuteronomy 26:4-10   /   Romans 10:8-13   /   Luke 4:1-13 



What’s Happening at Holy Cross   

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 

 CWL NEWS 

What’s Happening at Holy Cross  
 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 

Winner of the March 2, 2025 draw were Leah & Reid Baiten. 

PARISHIONERS’ CORNER 

  MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF MARCH 8-16 , 2025 

Sat. Mar. 8 
For the repose of the soul of Josefina Ignacio, offered by Leah Neufeld (on behalf of Juliette 
Lopez). 

Sun. Mar. 9 For the intentions of the Holy Cross Choir, offered by Liturgy Committee. 

Tues. Mar. 11 For the repose of the soul o Ambrose Wald offered by Irene Wald. 

Wed.  Mar. 12 For the repose of the soul of Cal Murphy (his birthday), offered by Joyce. 

Thurs. Mar. 13 For the repse of the soul of Maria Wald offered by Irene Wald. 

 Fri. Mar. 14 PRO POPULO for Mar. 15-16. 

Sat. Mar. 15 For the repose of the souls of Alma & Ted Dizy, offered by the Family. 

Sun. Mar. 16 For the repose of the soul of Christina Thibault, offered by Rick & Yvonne Mulrooney & Family. 

 Only one birthday to celebrate this week—Ruth 
Robillard on Sunday, March 9th.  

 Dorothy White passed away early Thursday             
morning at William Booth Special Care Home.  Our  
heartfelt condolences to Kristy and Jennifer and their  
families. They are looking a funeral later in the spring. 
Please pray for them.  

 A few parishioners were on hand Tuesday evening 
as the blessed palms from last year were burned for    
ashes for Ash Wednesday.  It’s quite a production to 
gather the ashes, sifting them after they are cold to            
remove stray unburned pieces, and corralling the         
leftovers for burial in the garden later.  Martin was here 
until late in the day performing this function for us. 

 Don’t forget the Poor Man’s Supper this Friday and 
every Friday at 5:30pm, followed by Stations of the Cross 
and Mass.  

 Please let us know about any parishioner news so 
we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in       
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or pastoral.    
assistant@holycrossregina.ca OR Joyce Murphy at 306-
789-1983 or byapple@sasktel.net. 

Thank you again to all muffin bakers.  There were 
25 doz. muffins collected this month for Sacred Heart 
School.  Sr. Rufina assures us it makes a big difference 
to the children.  Thank you to our faithful bakers. 

 Our regular meeting saw a report for fiscal year 
2024 from Finance Councillor Pam Richaud.  Because of 
an extraordinary fundraising year last year we were able 
to make donations to worthy charities in the amount of 
$9,090.  Congratulations to all who worked hard to 
(including some non-members) who helped.  

 Other events of interest in March are: 

 March 22—Regina CWL Regional Meeting at      
St. Mary’s with 3 councils hosting—Holy Cross,  
St. Mary’s, Little Flower. (Registration deadline: 
Mar. 12) 

 March 29—Sat. evening Mass music and          
ministries (for 5th Sunday) 

 May 3—CWL Diocesan Convention at St Joseph’s 
Church in Moose Jaw (April 18, 2025 registration 
deadline). 

 Please consider joining our membership as we 
continue our charitable ministry and service to our     
community.   We meet the first Tuesday of the months of         
October – December and February – June. Please join 
us. 

  MEDJUGORJE PILGRIMAGE 

  Thinking of one day going to Medjugorje? 
  Join us April 4-14 for a pilgrimage.  
  Lower airfare presently there.  
 Daily Mass at St. James Church 
  (St. James, patron saint of pilgrims) 
 Rosary on Apparition Hill 
 Stations of the Cross on Cross Mountain 
 Visit Cenacola—rehab for young men 
 Professional guide 
  For more information call Cathleen Devraj at  
  306-789-0705 or email cdevraj48@gmail.com.   

 If you’d like to send a petition to 

Our Lady, Cathleen is going to gather 

requests and present them to the 

seers and have them offer the          

petitions to Our Lady when their pil-

grimage group is in Medjugorje this 

April.  Just put your petition in a sealed 

envelope and drop it in the red box on 

the small table at the front of the 

church. 
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KNIGHTS KORNER 
37 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

1988—2025 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 The Knights of Columbus exists to protect the 
Catholic family by strengthening the Catholic men. We 
empower men to become better husbands, better      
fathers and better disciples of Jesus Christ. Brother 
Knights are committed to involvement in the needs of  
our church, and to work with our parish/pastor, our 
community, our family and youth. All practicing Catholic 
men, eighteen and older, are invited to join our Council.  

Our Council will be holding a membership drive 
at the March 15th &16th Masses. Our members will be 
available to provide information and answer any            
questions.  We invite all interested Catholic men to take 
this opportunity to become part of the Knights              
supporting our priests, parish and community. 

If you are unable to participate on March 15th or 
16th, one can join online today by visiting kofc.org/join. 
When prompted for a “Preferred Council Number” 
please enter Council 9859. Use promo code 
“BLESSEDMCGIVNEY” to receive your first year of 
membership free. Please contact Len Jelinski, Grand 
Knight at 306-352-6231 or Gerard Woynarski, Financial 
Secretary at 306-536-9841 with any questions. 

March Events 

Sat. & Sun. Mar. 8 & 9—Shamrock sales in support of 
Camp Monahan 

Wed. Mar. 12—Regina Chapter mtg. 7:00 am at             
St. Basil Church 

Sat. & Sun. Mar. 15 & 16—KofC membership drive 

Sun. Mar. 16—Pancake Breakfast 10:00am 
Tues. Mar. 18—KofC Council meeting, following 7pm 
mass 
Fri. Mar. 21—Way of the Cross, following Poor Man’s 
Supper at 5:30pm 

What does it take to become a Knight of                
Columbus? 

Find out by filling out an information request 
ballot at the K of C information table located in the  
Gerein Centre of the Church. You will be contacted by 
a Knight from the Gerein Council. 

 
 

 Knights of Columbus 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
Sunday, March 16 
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Adults: $10,  
Student: $5,   
Children Under 6: Free 

CATHOLICISM AT THE OSCAR AWARDS 

 While Hollywood may sometimes seem like the fur-
thest thing from a place that nurtures the Catholic faith, the 
influence of Catholicism is undeniable in the American film 
industry and abroad.  The controversial film “Conclave” 
was among the Best Picture nominees for this year’s   
Academy Awards.   Over the years there have been many 
other Hollywood blockbusters depicting Catholicism which 
have also made it to the Oscars. 

 The 1940’s showed “The Song of Berna-
dette” (Bernadette Soubirous in Lourdes, France),              
Musicals “Going My Way” and its sequel “The Bells of St. 
Mary’s” with Bing Crosby. 

 The 1950’s had “The Robe” about the centurion who 
won Jesus’ seamless garment at His crucifixion, “The Ten 
Commandments”, and “Ben Hur”.  The 1960’s saw “The 
Sound of Music”, “The Agony and the Ecstasy”, and “A 
Man for All Seasons” (Henry VIII and Sir Thomas More). 

 The 1970’s: “The Exorcist”; the ‘80’s with “The        
Mission”.  And in the 2000’s:  “The Passion of the Christ”, 
“Silence”, and “Killers of the Flower Moon”. 

 That was fun thinking back about all those fantastic 
movies.  But it does go to show you how much we         
Catholics represent our faith in our daily lives, and it’s       
noticed. 

  Source: ChurchPOP, Claudette Jerez, Feb. 17, 2025 

Poor Man's Supper - March 14 

Soup John & Marie Lebersback 

Egg Salad Neil & Lori Garchinski 

Salmon/Tuna Len & Loretta Jelinski 

Peanut Butter & Jam Jack & Gladys Herzberger 

MORE KNIGHTS! 

 Starting this weekend the Knights of Columbus are 
once again sponsoring a Lenten Food Drive for the Marian 
Centre and Visitation House.  We are asking for non-
perishable food item donations.  In addition to canned and 
dry goods, we are also asking for root vegetables, such as 
potatoes, carrots, turnips, onions and parsnips.  Your         
generosity will be greatly appreciated. 

 The Food Drive will take place from Saturday, March 
8 to Sunday, April 13.  Collection bins will be at both             
Gerein Centre and Douglas Avenue entrances. 

  



PARISH COUNCIL SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 

PRO-LIFE NEWS 

LENTEN INITIATIVE—A reminder about our special 
fundraising effort this Lent for our parishioner Abraham 
who hopes to convocate this April with his Liberal Arts 
degree from the U of R and bring his wife and three 
children here from Nigeria.  This assistance is required  
because of the government having drastically cut the 
hours foreign students are allowed to work in Canada. 

 There was a collection for him on 
Ash Wednesday.  In addition to that, all 
loose change collected from the glass jars 
at the church entrances during Lent will go 
to Abraham.  

 The Social Action Committee will 
match any funds donated to this cause to a maximum 
of $200, and the Knights of Columbus have stepped 
forward to help us by donating some of the foods        
collected in their Lenten food drive, in particular, rice, 
carrots, beef, chicken, bread and muffins.  

To donate directly to this initiative: 

 Cash—Put in an envelope with Abraham written 
on it and deposit in collection basket. 

 Cheque—made out to Holy Cross Parish with 
Abraham written in the memo part and place in              

collection basket. 

 E-Transfer to:   
bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net with Abraham         
written in comment section. 

 May God bless you during Lent, a time of prayer, 
fasting and almsgiving.  Thank you. 
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The Guardrails Restraining State-Assisted Death have 
flown off.... 

 February marks the 10th anniversary of the Supreme 
Court of Canada's decision in Carter v. Canada (Attorney 
General) in which the court unanimously ruled, against 
both basic logic and its own precedents, that the right to 
life, guaranteed by the Constitution, included the right to a 
state assisted suicide through what came to be known as 
"Medical Assistance in Dying" (MAiD). 

 At the time, the court dismissed evidence from other 
jurisdictions that the legalization of euthanasia inevitably 
led to its open-ended expansion as well as abuse against 
the vulnerable. There would be no slippery slope, the 
court promised. 

 Ten years later, it is worth pondering how the       
Supreme Court's reassurances have aged.  In 2016,        
Parliament legalized MAiD for people whose deaths were 
"reasonably foreseeable".  A short five years later, during 
Covid, Canada's euthanasia regime was expanded to  
cover those with chronic conditions whose deaths were 
not iminent.  At the same time, Parliament legalized eu-
thanasia for mental illness alone to come into place in 
2023; this has since been postponed to 2027, making a 
mockery of our society's commitment to mental health and 
suicide prevention. 

 Canada is now known as being the most progres-
sive country in the world for MAiD.  No longer a 'slippery 
slope', but a cliff of progressive death. 

  Source:  National Post,Yauan Yi Zhu, Feb 18, 2025 

News from your 

Pictorial Directory.  Many of you are wondering when it 
will be coming. The first proof has been returned to IPC 
Canada Photo Services and we are hopeful they will     
return the final version soon so it can be sent to the print-
er.  They have not been able to give us a timeline but we 
have requested completion as soon as possible.  It is our 
hope that we will have them by Easter. 

      Brigitte Leibel 

     

Annual General Meeting.  The AGM and potluck 
brunch is scheduled for Sunday, March 30 after the 
9:00am mass.  Please plan to attend to listen in on the 
conversations about what goes on behind the scenes here 
at Holy Cross.  Take part in those conversations, have 
your say in who represents you on the Parish Council or 
jump in yourself.   

2024 CALENDAR RAFFLE 

 The people listed below have not cashed their 
winning cheques for last year’s Calendar Raffle.  
Please do so as soon as possible so the proceeds can 
be passed along to Holy Cross and the report made to 
the government (SGA).  Thank you. 

2024 Cheque Name Amount 

Feb. 11 285 Lila Selinger 25.00 

Feb. 25 287 Victoria Gubbels 25.00 

Mar. 31 294 Mary Marcotte 25.00 

June 2 304 Susan Selinger 25.00 

Aug. 4 313 Marie Marcotte 25.00 

Aug. 11 314 Darcy Butchko 25.00 

Nov. 10 328 Susan Leier 25.00 

Dec. 15 333 Jane & Ed Thorpe 25.00 

Dec  29 336 Jeanine Wild 25.00 

mailto:bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net
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Stewardship Bulletin Bits 

 “I have now brought you the first fruits of the 
products of the soil which you, O Lord, have given to 
me.” - Deuteronomy 26:10 

 This line from the Old Testament offers two challeng-
es.  First, do you give to God from your “first fruits” - the 
first and best that you have to offer?  Or do you give what 
you have left over?  Second, do you realize that everything 
you have and that everything you are has been given to 
you by God?  We aren’t owners of anything; we are merely 
stewards of God’s gifts.  Pray for a grateful and generous 
heart every day, in all circumstances.   

 

SPRING SUPPER SPECTACULAIRE 

Holy Child Parish, 2636- 7 Ave E Regina  
Sunday, March 23 @ 5 pm.  

Guest speaker: Archbishop Don Bolen 

Roast beef, cabbage rolls, and perogies  
by Charlotte’s Catering 

Adults $40.  Children under 12—$10 
Tickets: Faye @ 306 527-9363 
              Carol@ 306 536-1663 
E- transfer: hcsocialjustice@sasktel.net 

Living Hope: A Conversation on Euthanasia & 
Hope  
 Join us for Living Hope with Amanda Achtman on 
Wednesday, March 26, at 7:00 PM at St. Anne’s   
Parish, Regina. 
 Amanda, an advocate for life and ethical 
healthcare, has worked to prevent the expansion of   
euthanasia in Canada. She will be joined by Bishop 
Donald Bolen, healthcare professionals, and individuals 
personally impacted by MAiD for an evening of                
reflection, testimony, and discussion on protecting hu-
man dignity and fostering hope. 
This free event is open to the public. All are welcome! 

EMAIL SCAM ALERT !!! 

 We’ve seen an increase in phishing emails falsely 
claiming to be from Archbishop Donald Bolen or other 
clergy of the Archdiocese of Regina. Please be aware 
that neither Archbishop Bolen nor any of our clergy will 
ever contact you requesting private funds, gift cards, or 
other personal financial assistance. 

GOVERNEMNT fo CANADA To Remove              
Charitable Status to Anti-Abortion Organiza-
tions and To Remove privileged status of the           

Advancement of Religion as a                              
Charitable Purpose. 

PLEASE SPEAK OUT... QUICKLY! 

 

We have just received information that the        
Government of Canada will be considering two 
amendments given to them by the Standing        
Committee on Finance in their December report.  
They are to: 

 

 1) No longer provide charitable status to              
anti-abortion organizations, and to 

 

2) Amend the Income Tax Act to provide a 
definition of a charity which would          
remove the privileged status of 
“advancement of religion” as a charitable 
purpose. 

As you can see, this affects us very much as         
Catholics in that we believe in the sanctity of life 
and are therefore against abortion.  And, of course, 
the amendment to the Income Tax Act to remove 
our charitable status would directly affect us as 
well.   

 

This information has been late in coming and the 

date to received input for the 2025 Budg-
et is Monday, March 10.  We are asking you 
all to sign the petition stating that you unreservedly 
disagree with these recommendations.  Copies 
are available at both entrances to the church.  We 
will have the petitions scanned and sent to the    
Government Department of Finance early Monday. 

          Thank you.  Pro-Life Holy Cross 

mailto:hcsocialjustice@sasktel.net
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS!   

Wednesday, March 19th (1:30 pm)  

at Holy Trinity parish hall (5020 Sherwood Dr.) 

we will be joined by  

Regina City Police members for a presentation 

on FRAUD AWARENESS.   

Afternoon Lenten Reflection 

 The Marian Centre will be hosting an afternoon of 
Lenten reflection on Sunday, March 30th, from 2 pm to 
4:30 pm. In light of this Jubilee Year of Hope, one of our 
Madonna House priests, Fr. Denis Lemieux, will give a 
presentation on “Hope as our Anchor”. Following his 
presentation, there will be a period for silent reflection, 
communal sharing and then a social. We hope you will 
be able to join us. 

TF #441: Brett Salkeld and Thomas Harmon on 
Ordo Amoris – Part Three  

 In this conclusion to our three-part series with  
Dr. Brett Salkeld and Thomas Harmon, we examine 
the complexities of immigration policy, the virtue of  
prudence in Catholic social teaching, and the deacon’s 
role in personally serving those in need.  

 The discussion explores how immigration policies 
impact family unity, the role of media in shaping public 
perception, and the tension between international and 
local solidarity. Through it all, we emphasize the need 
for nuanced, good-faith conversations that align with 
Catholic moral principles while allowing for diverse pru-
dential judgments. https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/brett-
salkeld-and-thomas-harmon-on-ordo-amoris-part-3 

The Myriam Family of the Prairies invites you 
For a day retreat for adults on March 22  

From 9h30 to 4h00  
 

With the theme: 
The adventure of my spiritual journey; 

The illuminative phase 
 

The retreat will include a talk, Mass, Holy hour, 
prayer ministry, lunch and fellowship, in the 

beauty of nature and the silence of the country-
side at our house of prayer in McLean, Sk, 45 km 

East of Regina.  

Support Victims of Clergy Sexual Abuse 

 All are welcome to join us on March 14th at 7 
pm at Holy Child Parish 2636 -7th Ave E. for an        
evening prayer service, to support victims of clergy 
sexual abuse.  

 May the graces of the Jubilee year enable us to 
enter into a synodal relationship that demonstrates a 
commitment to restoring justice, trust and healing for 
those who bear the deep wounds of clergy sexual 
abuse. Coffee and conversation in the hall afterwards.  

https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/brett-salkeld-and-thomas-harmon-on-ordo-amoris-part-3
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LENTEN ACTIVITIES 2025 

Mar. 07 – Fri. FIRST FRIDAY.  Adoration Exposition, 4:00p.m., Benediction, 4:45 

p.m. Poor Man’s Supper,  5:30p.m. Free will offering. Stations of the Cross, 6:45p.m 

(Liturgy Committee). Mass to follow. 

Mar. 14 – Fri. Poor Man’s Supper, 5:30 p.m. Free will offering. Stations of the 

Cross, 6:45 p.m (Parish Council). Mass to follow. 

Mar. 21 – Fri. Poor Man’s Supper, 5:30 p.m. Free will offering. Stations of the 

Cross , 6:45 p.m. (K. of C.). Mass to follow. 

Mar. 27 - Parish Reconciliation, 7:00p.m. Several priests will be available. 

Mar. 28 – Fri. Poor Man’s Supper, 5:30p.m. Free will offering. Stations of the Cross 

6:45p.m.  (Challenge Girls).  Mass to follow. 

April 04– Fri. FIRST FRIDAY.  Adoration Exposition, 4:00p.m., Benediction, 4:45 

p.m.  Poor Man’s Supper, 5:30 p.m. Free will offering. Stations of the Cross, 6:45 

p.m. (CWL).  Mass to follow. 

April 05 – Sat. Lenten Recollection 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. with Kevin Philip. Ado-

ration, Liturgy of the Hours, Recollection Talk, Benediction, Mass and Lunch. 

April 05 – Saturday Evening Mass @ 5:00 p.m.  

April 11- Fri. Chrism Mass @ 3:00 p.m. at Holy Rosary Cathedral. 

April 11– Fri. Poor Man’s Supper @5:30 p.m. Free will offering. Stations of the 

Cross 6:45 p.m. (Altar servers). Mass to follow. 

April 12 & 13 – Palm Sunday Mass, Sat. 5:00 p.m. and Sun. 9:00 a.m. 

April 17- Thurs. Holy Thursday One Mass only, 7:00 p.m. (bring bells to ring). Ado-

ration of the Blessed Sacrament to follow. 

April 18 – Fri. Stations of the Cross, 2:30 p.m. Good Friday Service @ 3:00 p.m.; 

Vigil of the Cross/Tenebrae starting at 4:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

April 19 – Sat. Easter Vigil, 8:30 p.m. (bring bells). Blessing of Easter Baskets fol-

lowed by reception in the Gerein Centre.  

April 20 – Sun. Easter Sunday Mass, 9:00 a.m. Blessing of Easter Baskets; Coffee 

and fellowship to follow.                                                                          
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